
 

To: LUC  Dana was bcc’ed. 
Nov. 28, 2018 
 
Dear STNC Land Use Committee, 
 
“Last Monday 11/26 there was a special meeting of the STNC.  They met because they were 
not able to meet quorum on 11/14.  Items on the agenda included an NPG for $5,000 
recommended by the Beautification Committee to fix the wall along Pinewood Elementary 
School. The board voted to support it. They will also be adding a mural and they will return with 
plans for the mural in the future. The school principal and a student from Pinewood presented 
the plans.  The board also voted to support an outreach table at the Hanukkah in the Foothills 
event on 12/10 at the Elks Lodge. This free event is open to all. The STNC has $1750 in funds 
available from the Clean Streets campaigns that they won in a prior year.  The Beautification 
Committee recommended and the board approved to spend $500 for plants at the Wild 
Flowering Annex in Sunland.  
 
Our LUC recommendations were also on the agenda including our letters regarding Remnant 
University and the car wash with 7-11 at Foothill and Apperson.  A representative from Remnant 
was present and spoke in support of our letter.  Unfortunately, the LUC agenda item was not 
worded correctly and the DONE rep, Kathleen Quinn, recommended that the board not vote on 
the letters as it might violate the Brown Act. A discussion about the board coming out on 12/3 to 
vote on these took place but I am not sure yet if that will be scheduled on Monday 12/3 before 
or after our meeting. 
 
The hearing for the car wash and 7-11 was held Monday at 2:30 p.m. and lasted about an hour. 
The hearing, in my opinion, was thorough and the Zoning Administrator gave everyone who 
wanted to speak plenty of time.  Humberto Quintana from Monica Rodriguez' office was present 
and he was the last speaker who asked to extend the decision time to give them more time to 
see details about the project.  I spoke with the applicant after and they said they met with CD7 
previously. The Zoning Administrator had said at the beginning of the hearing that the file would 
remain open for two weeks and his decision letter would not be ready for 6-8 weeks. I spoke at 
the hearing going over points in our comments letter that the LUC approved at our last meeting. 
I stated that the board had not voted the letter yet and left him with a copy which also included 
the 150 signatures from neighbors in opposition as requested from our last meeting. Because 
the Board did not vote on any LUC items last Monday I contacted the Zoning Administrator to 
retrieve what I had given him. I then went and picked it up.  ​It is now up to the board if they wish 
to submit a comment letter of their own or approve our letter. Deadline is 12/10. 
 
The new ST Transportation and Traffic Committee met Tuesday and the LADOT rep, Tim 
Fremeaux said we cannot get our already approved left turn phasing at Oro Vista and Mt. 
Gleason until 2020 due to funding.  This request has been in the works for about 10 years.  I 
encourage you to attend or even join this committee if you can.  They meet on the 4th Tuesday 
at 6:30 p.m. at the ST Library.  Meetings end by 8 p.m. as the library closes.  



 

 
Today the hearing regarding the Verdugo Hills Golf Course was held. We will take some time on 
Monday to give everyone who attended an opportunity to speak.  Neighbors who came out were 
great.  At this time the developer needs to provide an updated Traffic Analysis for La Tuna 
Canyon because the road diet has been installed since their previous report.  Next hearing is 
Jan. 24.  There were two board members present representing Region 4.  Did not see any other 
board members present.  Spoke with Humberto Quintana after and invited him or a 
representative from Monica Rodriguez' office to attend our meetings.  
 
Our next meeting will be 12/3 and will include the presentation regarding the Sunhill 
Marketplace. The update will include the progress and next steps and also their new signage 
plans. They will be asking for support.  I hope we can film this presentation so we can share 
with the community.  Meeting agenda to follow. 
 
Thank you for all you do.  Look forward to seeing you on Monday, 12/3 at 7 p.m.” 
 
Cindy Cleghorn 
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To: Dana, Semee 
Nov. 29, 2018 
 
Hello Dana, 
 
“I wanted to follow-up on our conversation regarding concerns about your PLUM Committee 
Chair submitting a letter on behalf of the board to the Planning Commission without board 
approval. 
 
Per the STNC bylaws, the committee's job is to submit advisory recommendations to the full 
board for approval. There is nothing in your bylaws that gives a committee member authority to 
send a letter on NC letterhead without board approval.  
 
At this point, it is really up to the NC on how they would like to proceed. At a very minimum, I 
recommend that the board update their bylaws or standing rules to make sure that they draw a 
bright line addressing unauthorized communications. 
 
An example of such language would be something to the effect of what Mission Hills NC has 
under Duties and Powers of the Board: 
 
" Section 5: Duties and Powers - The primary duties of the Board shall be to govern the Council 
and to carry out its objectives. No individual member of the Board shall speak for the Board or 
otherwise publicly represent a Board position unless authorized to do so by official action of the 
Board. The Board may, by official action, delegate to any individual the authority to present 
before any public body a standing Council position previously adopted by the Board or a 
statement that the Council has had insufficient time to develop a position or recommendation on 
a matter before that body. Such authority may be revoked at any time by the Board" 
 
Additionally under Committees: 
 
" All Standing and Ad Hoc Committees shall be established by the Board. Suggestions for 
committees may come from Stakeholders or from members of the Board, and all such 
suggestions shall be voted upon by the Board." 
 
"Section 3: Committee Creation and Authorization A. Committee Authority - All committee 
recommendations shall be brought back to the full Board for discussion and action." 
 
If the board wishes to remove or censure the member, please contact Elise Ruden for further 
advice before taking any action. 
 
--  
Kathleen Quinn 
Project Coordinator 
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